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Hi!!  
 Well everyone seemed to survive the “cold snap” at the weekend, the extra sleeping 
bags were useful, as were the “portable single beds”, all were useful, some just pushed the 
“portable” definition to its boundaries! 
 
The “Training Camp” was it what you expected?    
 
Our aim for the training camps is:  

• Help the group and patrols when selected get to know each other and work as a 
Team 

• Make sure that everyone understands Camp Hygiene; remember you will be at Blair 
Atholl for 12 days. 

• Give each patrol the opportunity to learn and practice how to build your dinning 
shelter, pitch your three patrol tents, one for you, one for the overseas patrol and 
your store tent. 

• Learn about your Wet-Pit, your larder and other interesting Blair Atholl things  
• Practice your culinary skills you will be cooking for 12 people  
 

 Guess who? 
 
Captions welcome  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Ayrshire Area Blair Atholl Link http://www.allayrshire.co.uk/scouts/blair06/  
 
Photographs from the Training Camp http://www.allayrshire.co.uk/scouts/blair06/training.htm 
 
 
 
 



Your Newsletter ?  
 If anyone from the group would like to contribute to the newsletter please drop me an 
email or letter and  I will try and include your items, jokes (if suitable) .. I will try and post the 
next one late December.  
 
 

 
 
Payment Schedule 
Blair Atholl First Payment    30th November 2005 £50   
 
Training Camp fee     3rd March 2006 £15 
Blair Atholl Final Payment    3rd March 2006 £110 
Training Camp fee     4th June 2006  £15  
 
All cheques should be made payable to “Ayrshire Area Scout Council” 
 
Schedule of Events  
Training Camp  17th/18th/19th March 2006   
Training Camp  16th/17th/18th June 2006   
 
Travel to Blair Atholl   Monday 17th July 2006  
Return from Blair Atholl Friday 28th July 2006 
Home Hospitality return  up to five days from 28th July  
 
 
 
 
Note: This version has had contact details removed. Please refer to previous correspondence or 
contact your local working group member. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
If you received this newsletter in hardcopy (i.e. a letter) and would prefer to receive an emailed 
copy in the future please drop me any email.  
 
Iain Carmichael   
  


